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ESTIMATED VOUCHER CUTS IN 2006 UNDER HOUSE AND SENATE BILLS 
 

Utah 
  

The table below displays estimates of cuts in housing voucher assistance that would occur under the 2006 
HUD funding bills passed by the U.S. House of Representatives and by the Senate Appropriations Committee.  It 
includes estimates for the state as a whole and for the housing agencies in the state that would face cuts.  The 
key statewide findings are: 

 
• Under the House bill, Utah housing agencies would have to cut 62 vouchers. 

 
• Under the Senate bill, Utah housing agencies would have to cut 34 vouchers. 

 
The cuts would occur at the same time that other agencies would receive more funding than they need to 

cover vouchers now being used.  Indeed, because of a flawed formula the House bill would provide many 
agencies with more funding than they need to cover all of the vouchers they are legally permitted to issue.  
Because of this waste, the House bill imposes larger cuts even though it provides more funding for voucher 
renewals than the Senate bill.   If the Senate bill were funded at the same level as the House bill, the voucher cuts 
would be significantly less than the estimates shown here.   
 

For further information on the potential cuts and other issues raised by the House and Senate bills, see 
http://www.cbpp.org/8-24-05hous.htm.  

  

Reductions in Families 
Assisted at Agencies 

Facing Cuts 

  
Authorized 
Vouchers 

Number of 
Families 
Assisted 

According to 
Recent Data House Bill Senate Bill

Utah (All Housing Agencies) 10,293 9,843 -62 -34

Housing Agencies Facing Cuts 

Davis County HA 1,036 1,025 -37 -12
Provo City HA 883 859 -8 -1
Roosevelt City HA 91 88 -4 -1
St. George HA 244 239 -1 -3
Tooele County HA 215 207 -11 -5
Utah County HA 952 915 0 -11
Weber County HA 123 114 -1 0
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Note on Estimates: Estimates are calculated from projections of average voucher costs and the number of authorized vouchers 
that will actually be in use in 2006 based on data through January 2005.  Estimates of cuts in assistance reflect reductions below 
the average number of authorized vouchers in use from May 2004-January 2005, the most recent 9 months for which data are 
available.  In some cases, housing agencies could respond to funding reductions by cutting assistance through steps other than 
reducing the number of families assisted, but these steps would also harm low-income families.  For example, agencies could 
reduce the amount of rent a voucher can cover, but this would make it more difficult for families to rent apartments outside the 
lowest-rent neighborhoods — which often have high crime, poor schools, and few jobs.     
 
For additional information on the assumptions used in making these estimates, see the technical appendix available on the 
internet at http://www.cbpp.org/8-24-05hous.htm.  State and local housing agencies may have more recent data, which could 
be used to make estimates that would more accurately reflect recent conditions in the area.  A calculator that would allow local 
agencies to make estimates based on these data is also available at http://www.cbpp.org/8-24-05hous.htm. 

 
 


